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Dear 4-H Families, 

 

The fall season is upon us, and harvest is winding 

down. There are still a few 4-H events in the 

upcoming months. 

 

Start of the 2022-2023 4-H Year is here. 4-H Online 

is OPEN and ready for member and volunteer/leader 

new or re-enrollment for the current 4-H year. Please 

get all re-enrollments done by December 1st. This 

allows us time to make sure all details and adult 

screenings are complete prior to the start of judging 

season. It also helps our 4-H members get their six 

participation events in for the year. Any 4-H 

leaders/volunteers seeking the ability to vote need to 

be re-enrolled prior to the next 4-H Council meeting. 

 

4-H Council Annual Meeting was held on Sunday, 

October 16, 2022 at the McClusky Elementary Gym 

following the 4-H Awards Banquet. The next 4-H 

Council meeting will be held on November 20, 2022 

at 1:30 pm offered in-person at the Courthouse or via 

Zoom. 

 
4-H Awards Banquet was held on Sunday, October 

16, 2022 at 1 pm at the McClusky Elementary Gym. 

It was a great turnout. Great job to all our 4-H 

members, leaders, and volunteers. Pictures from the 

afternoon were uploaded in an album on the Sheridan 

County 4-H Facebook Page.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

4-H Fun Run & Food Drive. 4-H Fun Run will be 

held on Saturday, November 12, 2022 with check-in 

at 10 am and race at 10:30 am. See flyer for more 

information. We will drop off the Food Drive bags on 

Wednesday, November 9th after school. We will pick-

up the food drive bags at 1 pm on November 12th 

following the Fun Run, meet at the Courthouse. 

 

Important deadlines/events:  

• November 9th – Food drive DROP OFF bags 

after school – meet at Courthouse 

• November 12th – Food drive PICK UP bags 

after Turkey Trot @1 pm – Courthouse  

• November 12th – Turkey Trot (fun run)  

o Registration 10 am 

o Race at 10:30 am 

• November 20th – Pick-up of wreaths/greens 

and poinsettia orders, 1:00 pm – Courthouse 

• November 20th – 4-H Council meeting 1:30 

pm Courthouse or Zoom. 

• December 1st – 4-H re-enrollment due on 4-H 

online 

 

You will find the ND 4-H Newsletter at the end of 

the Clover Comments. It will have information and 

events happening with North Dakota 4-H.  

 

~Sarah Crimmins 
Sheridan County Extension Agent 

 

 

 

NDSU does not discriminate in its programs and activities on the basis of age, color, gender expression/identity, genetic information, marital status, national origin, 

participation in lawful off-campus activity, physical or mental disability, pregnancy, public assistance status, race, religion, sex, sexual orientation, spousal relationship to 

current employee, or veteran status, as applicable. Direct inquiries to Vice Provost, Title IX/ADA Coordinator, Old Main 201, (701) 231-7708,ndsu.eoaa@ndsu.edu. 



4-H Council Meeting 

The latest meeting of the Sheridan County 4-H 

Council was the Annual Meeting held on Sunday, 

October 16th, 2022 following the 4-H Awards 

Banquet, in-person. The meeting minutes, and other 

meeting items were emailed out on October 19th.  

 

The next 4-H Council Meeting will be held Sunday, 

November 20, 2022 following Plant Perfect pickup at 

1:30 pm, in-person at the Courthouse and via Zoom. 

All meeting information will be sent out closer to the 

meeting date with a reminder. Join Zoom Meeting:  

https://ndsu.zoom.us/j/94245287394  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

2022 4-H Awards Banquet   
The 4-H Awards Banquet was held on Sunday, 

October 16th, 2022 at 1 pm at the McClusky 

Elementary Gym. Shari did a wonderful job on the 

dinner served. We had around 77 people in 

attendance.  We honored our 4-H members, 

volunteers, and leaders from the 2021-2022 4-H 

year. First time state competitors received their 

judging teams’ jacket, plaques were presented to 

those members receiving them, Communication 

Arts participants received their certificate, 

premium money was distributed, and membership 

accomplishments were awarded. Bravera Bank was 

recognized as our 2021-2022 Friend of 4-H. 

There is a photo album on the Sheridan County 4-

H Facebook Page for anyone wanting pictures. A 

huge “Thank You” to Mid-State Ag for sponsoring 

the meal.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

4-H Food Drive 
We will be doing the 4-H Food Drive as our annual 

fall community service project. Food drive bags will 

be dropped off at McClusky residents on Wednesday, 

November 9th after school. There will be food 

donation drop-off locations at Bentz Supply and the 

Sheridan County Courthouse. 4-H members will 

pick-up the food drive bags on Saturday, November 

12th at 1 pm, following the 4-H Turkey Trot Fun Run. 

We will meet at the Courthouse prior to dropping off 

and picking up bags. 

 

2022-2023 4-H Enrollment 
Past Sheridan County 4-H members and new 

members are welcome to enroll for the new 4-H year 

on 4-H Online. Deadline for re-enrollment is 

December 1st. New 4-H members can enroll any 

time. Please get all re-enrollments completed for 4-H 

members, leaders, and volunteers by this time so our 

office has time to process pending enrollments and 

double check adult screenings. You can access your 

family’s account at https://v2.4honline.com/.  

 
2022 4-H Wreath/Greens & 

Poinsettias Fundraiser 
Pick up for the Sheridan County 4-H Plant Perfect 

fundraiser for wreaths/greenery and poinsettias will 

be SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 20th. We will meet at 

Plant Perfect at 10:00 am and should be back to the 

Courthouse and have orders sorted around 1:00 pm.  

https://ndsu.zoom.us/j/94245287394
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fv2.4honline.com%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3qBMQjRvP8UW5KKo5809tlXpURuJEZYCJdsx9TJkRRHrMpeCxlX7gnUIg&h=AT2pYIof4OZUN42zHHK_uQpe_twisLIc-X7Ouq44RcFzl_HsT9WVLc76T4hu0AxlFPig9Xfi7zbvrc8ssFPFMPzrszmfBmyUFYkR3kQs-FGfTPHCYqZyz4-nmRvKPvRD&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2A9azcwF6xC_gtLA3e5v9hG0vbWwbfm-GDRz2n7ST9pr8VAicyZGGWzQFpS1G9m2Oo_QImDLz_AZQJPZuIG8lX_tQLFjFD2yqNF4ZcnMHFetgStIpc8a7JdTbv1O3Yithc109yqQEyfPZoOdzXbt_hBWqzAsfCkVRWa2XGEE4KjKJjBnjxoIsYQQExlvui8TG4reivn6Gi1StTXBgjR8YV90b8onu-0-4HcwgJceI


4-H Fun Run 
Sheridan County 4-H is hosting the 2022 Sheridan 

County 4-H Turkey Trot (Fun Run) on Saturday, 

November 12th. Registration/check-in at 10 am; race 

to start at 10:30 am. All information and details on 

the flyer below. If you have any questions, please 

reach out to the Extension Office. You can still 

participate in the event, you just won’t receive a       

t-shirt due to the registration deadline for shirts.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ND 4-H Volunteer Project Training 2022 

4-H Volunteer Project Training 2022: Dive in to  

4-H Projects 

NDSU Extension 4-H Youth Development invites 

you to gather new ideas to create fun learning 

experiences for all 4-H members. Join us for an 

evening to build your skills as a 4-H teen or adult 

volunteer, parent/caregiver, or Extension 

professional. You may attend at any location. You 

are not restricted to your home region. 

 
Dates, Times, Locations: 

Monday, November 7- South East 

5:30-8:30 pm CST 

Nome Schoolhouse 

200 1st Avenue, Nome, ND  

Registration Deadline: Monday, Oct. 24 

 

Wednesday, November 9 North East  

5:30-8:30 pm CST 

Lake Region State College-Chautauqua Room 

1801 College Dr. N, Devils Lake, ND  

Registration deadline: Wednesday, Oct. 26 

 

Monday, Nov. 14-North West 

5:30-8:30 pm CST 

Washburn United Methodist Church 

1002 John Wesley Lane, Washburn, ND  

Registration deadline: Monday, Oct. 31 

 

Tuesday, November 15-South West  

5:30-8:30 pm Mountain Time 

DPEC Lodging and Events Center 

4th St, Reeder, ND 58649 

Registration Deadline: Tuesday, Nov. 1 

 

How to Register 

Cost: $10 per person 

A minimum of 20 participants is required by the 

registration deadline for the event to be held.  

Online registration is available at:   

https://v2.4honline.com/#/user/sign-in 

  

 

 

 
 

https://v2.4honline.com/#/user/sign-in


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2022 North Dakota 4-H Events  
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1QMj-

jOSGxMyc3PQAjaHHhBq_mIxTQW_3?usp=sharing 

 
 
 
ND 4-H NEWSLETTER INFORMATION 
 

4-H EZ: Recipe for Community Club 

Success Online 4-H Community Club 

Volunteer Training 

Hello 4-H Community 

Club Volunteers! 

Looking for tools, like a 

4-H club meeting script, 

a parent “dig in” form to 

discover how parents can help in your club, or 

recreation ideas to make planning for your 4-H club 

meetings easier? The North Central Region 4-H 

Volunteer Specialists have created an online training 

resource for you: 

 “4-H EZ: Recipe for Community Club Success.” 

This training includes 6 videos, handouts, and 

resources that go with the videos. You can watch the 

videos and review the handouts and resources 

designed for your 4-H club use.  

We have also included a “4-H EZ Application 

Guide” that allows you to reflect on the videos and 

apply the information specifically to your 4-H 

Community Club. This online training can be 

completed by yourself or with a group of teen and 

adult volunteers.  

 

You can complete the videos all in one setting or 

divide them up, as needed, for your schedule. 

The videos and club resources are available at: 

http://bit.ly/4-HEZ. Click on the heading of each 

section to go to the video. You’ll first be asked to 

sign in, then you can click on the video link. At the 

end of each video, you’ll be asked to reflect on 

something you have learned and offer suggestions for 

future training opportunities. 

 

We thank you for your interest in strengthening your 

4-H Community Club and hope that 4-H EZ will help 

you with these efforts! 

 

 

 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1QMj-jOSGxMyc3PQAjaHHhBq_mIxTQW_3?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1QMj-jOSGxMyc3PQAjaHHhBq_mIxTQW_3?usp=sharing
http://bit.ly/4-HEZ


Be Recognized as a Healthy 4-H Club in 2023  
As you work on your 4-H Club year activities, consider 

having your club be recognized as a healthy club. We also 

encourage you to involve the teenagers in the club as teen 

leaders for the younger members in the healthy club 

activities. We will ask them to complete a short survey 

and they will receive a special incentive item. 

 

To be recognized as a Healthy North Dakota 4-H Club, 

clubs should complete at least one nutrition or fitness 

activity during at least six meetings (or club events) in six 

or more of these areas: 1) setting, 2) roll call, 3) program, 

4) demonstration; 5) recreation, 6) refreshments/snacks, 7) 

community pride, 8) field trip/tour, 9) family mealtime 

challenge and 10) healthful snack policy. 

 

Here are some tips for club leaders: 

• Access the files (leaders guide, member handout). 

Visit 

https://www.ndsu.edu/agriculture/extension/health

y-4-h-club to find the Health 4-H Club 

information. Be sure to click on “Explore More” 

for the member and leader guides. 

• See the “Healthy North Dakota 4-H Club Idea 

Guide” for ideas from other clubs. 
• Discuss the program with club members. 

Brainstorm ideas and make plans. 
• Consider electing a “Healthy North Dakota 4-H 

Club committee” to coordinate the club’s 

activities and keep records. This program provides 

excellent leadership and activity coordination 

opportunities for club members, especially older 

youth.  
• Encourage members to demonstrate healthy 

recipes or adopt a “healthy snack” policy for club 

meetings.  
• Contact county Extension offices for educational 

materials available for clubs to use. For example, 

an “Eat Smart. Play Hard.” trunk is available for 

checkout. 
• Track club activities on the recording sheets.  
• Develop a display or scrapbook of your club’s 

activities to show at your county fair. Don’t forget 

to take pictures of activities throughout the year.  
• Submit your recording sheet by August 15 to your 

county office. Clubs will be recognized in a 

statewide press release, and participating 4-H 

members will receive a certificate and incentive 

item.  
 
If you have questions, please contact Julie Garden-

Robinson by calling (701) 231- 7187 or e-mailing 

julie.garden-robinson@ndsu.edu. 

 

 

How to Write 4-H 
Tips on when to use the apostrophe to write “4-H” 

 

 
 

 
 

 

North Dakota 4-H Google Drive 
 

As a reminder, here is the easy access link to the 

North Dakota 4-H Google Drive. As we continue to 

work on how we can better serve you and your 4-H 

families, please feel free to offer suggestions and 

feedback regarding the ND 4-H website, Google 

Drive set-up, and content needed. Thank you greatly 

for all the work you do and the lives you continue to 

influence. Your leadership is truly appreciated.  

 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1QMj-

jOSGxMyc3PQAjaHHhBq_mIxTQW_3?usp=sharin

g  

 

Send feedback/comments to Leigh Ann Skurupey at 

LeighAnn.Skurupey@ndsu.edu 

 

 

 

 

https://www.ndsu.edu/agriculture/extension/healthy-4-h-club
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